August 5, 2000

There has been a change in personnel.  Phil has gone to work with Jakob in B1-3 and then to his own trench.  Brian has come to this trench to do an intensive search for mudbrick lines in L-2013.

We took closing elevations for August 2 this morning.  It was too windy to hold the level straigt on the second.  We were gone the third and fourth for lab and rest days respectively.

Brian and I spent the time until breakfast scraping L-2013.  We are trying to find good lines to create a continuous wall connected to the mud bricks in L-2018.  L-2013 is a few centimeters higher than the developing wall in L-2018 so most of the pre-breakfast time was focused on taking the elevation down so that continuous lines would be recognizeable.

The post-breakfast scraping was fruitless.  We concluded that L-2013 was still too high and the lines were covered with slump.  We had the workmen hand pick a few centimeters deeper.

We removed the pot smash in L-2016.  The elevations in the notebooks look odd, but they are correct.  The first piece removed was a sherd standing on its edge, KT 2102.  The top elevation was originally taken from this top edge because it was assumed that it was just one big, nice sherd.  As we dug we found the other lower pieces which had an elevation of 95.76, KT 2024.  As the area around the wall decreased in elevation we were able to remove the remaining sherds.

Brian continued looking for lines in L-2013.  I began scraping L-2020 in the hopes that we could find lines which would connect it perpendicularly to L-2013.  As of the end of the day there was no absolute connection and no good lines as well.

